FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1.In the last financial year (2023/24) how much money did you pay to students, who attended school under your authority's responsibility, as compensation for personal injuries?
The Council holds the information you have asked for.

Response - £19,478.00

2. How many individual claims did this represent?
Two.

3. For all payments in excess of £2,000 please state the amount of compensation and a brief description of the nature of the claim, e.g. Fall from climbing frame (£2,100), Fingers trapped in door (£3,150).
4. In relation to all claims for compensation for personal injury referred to in Q.1 how many of these claims were for injuries sustained as a result of an attack or assault from another student?

5. What was the total compensation paid to students who were attacked or assaulted by fellow students?

Note: These 5 questions relate to compensation claims paid in 2023/24 irrespective of when the actual injury incident took place or when the claim was lodged. No details of costs and payments to solicitors are requested.

We are unable to provide further information as to a summary of the claim as this would identify the compensation paid to each individual.  For example, if only one of the payments above related to a serious attack by a pupil, releasing this information would reveal to other staff present at the time, pupils, parents etc. the amount of compensation paid to that individual.  Therefore, sec 40 (2) is applicable, personal information, and this letter acts as a refusal notice under s.17 of The Act.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
